S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 4th March 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mrs M Albinson, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr D Gerrard, Mr R Williamson, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
Public: Mr & Mrs Staples and Mr David Cole – St John’s Ambulance

   Apologies:  Rev D Tate and Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 3rd December 2014:  Mr Price proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.    
3.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: None
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  
Posts by Pleasant Holme: Mr Staples explained that he and his wife had recently moved to Pleasant Holme on The Green. He said that since that time he has found numerous vehicles use the grassed area outside his property as a turning area.

He said that the grass is particularly churned up along the verges of the track and tyre marks can also be seen on the grass.

Mr Narborough informed members that he had been to visit Mr Staples at his home and circulated some photographs he had taken of the area.
Mr and Mrs Staples said that they would like to see the situation improved and offered to help in any way they could.

Members considered whether posts with reflectors similar to those already in use on the Green may resolve the problem. It was also suggested that large stone boulders may be better suited to the area. 

After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that 10 posts with reflectors should be placed along the verge edge at the driveway to Pleasant Holme with a few extras being placed along the other side of the driveway to the left hand properties, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with one member against and one abstention, all other members were in favour.

Members agreed that Mrs Staples could plant spring bulbs/primroses around the posts.

Mr & Mrs Staples thanked members of the Assets Committee and left the meeting.

Defibrillator: Mr Narborough welcomed Mr David Cole to the evenings meeting and explained that he had kindly come to talk to members about defibrillators.
Mr Cole introduced himself as the Area President for St John’s Ambulance and explained that the St John’s Ambulance First Aid Course does include a section on how to use defibrillators.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had contacted County Councillor Mr Jason Law regarding the possibility of obtaining a defibrillator free of charge under the County Council Public Access Scheme. It was explained that if this was successful, the Ambulance Service would provide the necessary training.

Mr Cole explained that upon someone collapsing, by dialling 999 or 112 from a mobile, the operator will search a database and provide the nearest location of a defibrillator along with an access code. 

Mr Cole provided a presentation and a demonstration of how to use a defibrillator.

Comment was made that if the County Council Public Access Scheme is unsuccessful, the British Heart Foundation may be able to assist and have provided defibrillators in the past subject to a donation of approximately £400.

Members thanked Mr Cole for his presentation and he left the meeting. 

The item was left to be discussed later in the meeting under the Village Hall.

5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mr Narborough informed members that all 109 Allotment Plots are currently rented out and there are only four people on the waiting list.

Mrs Kirby said that the renewals letters would be sent out in April this year at a cost of £25 per plot per annum. 
Mrs Cornwell informed members that a resident of Burghley Road had recently contacted the Parish Office regarding the possibility of reclaiming a piece of her land as included within her deeds.

Mrs Cornwell explained that the previous home owner had not wished to maintain the full extent of the garden and had erected a fence some 6ft to 8ft short.

It was said that the new home owner would now like to utilise the full garden area and after gaining historical information from Mr Jordan and a site visit being carried out, this had been agreed.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that a lot of rubbish from the Allotments had accumulated in the area and the resident had asked if the Parish Council would be able to remove the waste.

It was said that Mr Roger Reed the Groundworker had provided an indication of between £100 and £150 to remove the 3 to 4 tonnes of soil and rubbish.

After discussion, Mrs Albinson proposed that the resident should be able to reclaim the area of land, however the site should be cleared at her own expense, this was seconded by Mr Williamson with one abstention, all other members were in favour.

The Village Hall:  

Toilet Window Update: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Plans for the windows had been submitted to the Borough Council. She said that a decision from the Planning Department should be known towards the end of March 2015.
Ladies Toilets: Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Ladies Toilets and explained that the current lay out is particularly awkward. He said that the position of an internal wall made the area extremely cramped.
Mr Narborough circulated a sketch of the Ladies Toilets and said that a simple remedy would be to remove the internal wall and reposition the sink.

Mrs Cornwell explained that when Mr Simon Easter, from D & E Builders was looking at the work for the window, she had asked him to provide a quote for the work involved.

Mr Narborough confirmed that a quote had been received for £1031.96. It was said that whilst the Parish Council would need to repaint and lay a new piece of flooring, the cost seemed reasonable.
Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should ask D & E Builders to carry out the work to remove the internal wall and reposition the sink; this was seconded by Mrs Albinson with all members in favour. 

Car Park Lights: Mr Narborough confirmed that the external lighting at the Parish Office had recently been replaced by AMR Group. Members agreed that it had been a job well done and the lighting situation had vastly improved.
Mr Narborough referred members to a circulated quote from AMR Group for £1,125.00 +VAT to replace the existing three floodlights in the Car Park with low energy LED versions with appropriate timers and switches.

Members felt that it was a good idea, however agreed that three quotes for the work should be obtained. Mr Price proposed in principle that replacement of the floodlights should be considered and three quotes should be obtained, this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
Kitchen Lights Update: Mr Narborough informed members that three of the four lights in the Kitchen were not working. He explained that the lights were now obsolete and it was not possible to purchase replacement parts.
He explained that the poor lighting had become a Health and Safety issue as there is a boiling water tap within the kitchen.

Mr Narborough confirmed that Mr Robin Rasberry had been to look at the lighting and had provided a quote of £237.00 to replace the four lights. Mr Narborough confirmed that as this was a Health and Safety issue the work has been carried out. 
Defibrillator: Mr Narborough spoke regarding the defibrillator and asked members for their thoughts. 
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had contacted County Councillor Law regarding the possibility of obtaining a defibrillator free of charge under the County Council Public Access Scheme. She said if this was unsuccessful she would look into the British Heart Foundation Donation option. 
Mrs Albinson proposed in principle that the Parish Council should make further enquiries into the possibility of obtaining a defibrillator for public access within the Parish, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
The Green:  
Trailer Purchase: Mr Narborough was pleased to report that Mr Ryan Harrowing has successfully passed his driving test and is now able to drive the Tractor Mower. 
He explained that whilst Ryan has his own car, it would be necessary for the Parish Council to purchase a trailer to enable Ryan to carry out his duties.

Mr Narborough stated that he had been to Halfords and Wilco and had obtained a quote of £499 for an Aluminium Erde 143 which may be suitable for the job. 
Members discussed the trailer specification and felt that further investigations would be needed to ensure that the trailer is suitable for use on Ryan’s car.

Concerns were raised that the trailer may also need to be braked for safety.

Mr Gerrard proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a trailer which is suitable for its purpose and that further investigations in to which type must be made; this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour. 

Cemetery:  
Consecration Update: Mrs Cornwell informed members that all the necessary paper work for the consecration of the remaining area of the Cemetery had been signed. She said that she will contact the Bishop of Lynn to arrange a date for the consecration to take place, this date will be advised.
New Cemetery Proposal Quotes:  Mr Narborough referred members to the circulated quotes for the new Cemetery Extension; he confirmed that all quotes had been provided to the same specification. 

Mr Narborough explained that Mr Pemberton had provided a quote for £5,720+VAT, a quote from D & E Builders had been received for £12,884+VAT and a quote from Garrod Groundworks Ltd was for £9,150+VAT.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had spoken to Mr Jordan and it had been noted that all the quotes included the cost of kerb edgings. It was said that the existing Cemetery has no kerbs and it was felt that this is a better, more natural and less formal look.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had asked each of the builders to provide new quotes with no kerbs included in the price. She said that Mr Pemberton’s new quote was for £4,944+VAT, D & E Builders came in at £10,884+VAT and Garrod Groundworks quote reduced to £7,470+VAT.

After brief discussion, Mr Gerrard proposed that the Parish Council should ask Mr Pemberton to carry out the work without kerb edgings; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour. 
Wootton Park:
Update: Mr Narborough informed members that a meeting had been held on 24th February 2015. He said that the Football Club have agreed to pay £250 per annum towards the cost of the Utility Bills at the Pavilion. 

Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Picnic on the Park and explained that the event is predominantly to celebrate the 30th Anniversary of the Wootton’s Football Club. He explained that both Anita Howard and Bridget Nurse have offered their expertise to the Football Club and the event has been promoted in the previously successful “Picnic on the Park” name.  

Members agreed that both the Picnic on the Park and the South Wootton Fete had been arranged very close together; it is hoped that the two will not be in conflict with one another. It was said that in the future more time should be allowed between events.
South Wootton in Bloom:

Update: Mrs Albinson said that this is a busy time of year; she informed members that a grant has recently been applied for to renovate the pond on Wootton Park.

She explained that £200 has been spent on plants to plant in the tubs, baskets and roadside flower beds and that the Planters on The Green are being repainted this year.

Mrs Albinson said that a Cherry Tree and stake have been purchased from Belford’s Nursery to be planted in the Blackthorn Road area. The tree has been purchased with the Blackthorn Road Neighbourhood Watch donation monies. The tree will act as a replacement for a tree which has not thrived.  
Mrs Albinson was disappointed to report that the Open Gardens Event may not go ahead this year due to lack of support.

Correspondence regarding the Pond on the Green: Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had received an email from a resident regarding the Pond on the Green. 
She read out the email which raised concerns regarding parking problems outside the Post Office and the suggestion to empty the pond and fill it with concrete to make a car park. 
The email also suggested that The Green could be better used for some out of town shops.
(Clerk’s Note: A response has been sent to the resident explaining that once the Post Office is relocated to St Augustine’s Way, the parking issues should be significantly reduced. 
It was also explained to the resident that The Green was gifted to the parish of South Wootton along with the allotments land, as documented in the 1851 Enclosure Act, for the benefit of residents of the parish. 

In 1976 the Parish Council had The Green listed in the Register of Town and Village Greens which means that it cannot be used other than for recreational and leisure activities.

Most residents in South Wootton regard The Green with its duck pond as an
iconic feature of the village and a great asset, which should not be
destroyed).
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 3rd June 2015 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

3rd June 2015 






                Chairman                                                                                                          
